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We're excited to report to you on the progress of work at the Stephenson Library.
Because most of the work is underground and taxpayers won't be able to see the
work after it is backfilled, we thought this was an important opportunity to show
you your tax dollars at work.

Following a final preconstruction meeting on May 31, 2017 attended by project
managers from Mathewson Construction, representatives of Underwood
Engineering, Library Trustees representative Ray Cilley, Rick McQuade and
others, excavation and repair of the Library foundation began on schedule on the
morning of June 12, 2017. Under the close supervision of Ray Cilley and daily
visits by Building and Grounds Supervisor Rick McQuade, the initial excavation
took place as planned from the intersection of the old foundation and the 2003
addition foundation at the rear, continuously around to the front of the building.
Within 2 and 1/2 days, the foundation was exposed (see photos), cleaned by
Mathewson and prepped for sealing. Exposure of the foundation revealed two
problems: the foundation in the rear under an exit had collapsed and the under-
pinnings of the front stairs were a concern. After a team meeting of Ray Cilley,
Mathewson, Underwood Engineering and Knowles Industrial Services, it was
determined that Knowles would install rebar and steel rods in the rear and blow
in "shot-crete" to stabilize the foundation under the exit, at no additional cost. A
decision to extend the "shot-crete" and foundation seal out from the front steps,
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TOWN OFFICES
GREENFIELD SELECTBOARD
Executive Selectboard meetings are
Tues. at 5:30pm every week unless oth-
erwise posted.
Selectboard:Margo Charig Bliss, Chair
Stephen Atherton Jr., Robert Marshall
Aaron Patt, Town Administrator 
Email: greenfieldnhbos@myfairpoint.net
Town Offices open: Mon.-Thurs  9:00am
to 5:00pm. Closed to the public on Friday.
Please call if you need an appointment
during closed hours.
Catherine Shaw, Office Manager
Tel: 547-3442         Fax: 547-3004  
Email: greenfieldnhacct@myfairpoint.net

BUILDING/HEAL TH INSPECTOR
Inspections by Appt/as needed 
Inspector - Mike Borden   Tel: 547-0437
Town Office Hours: Tuesdays 1-4pm  
Email: mbordenbi@gmail.com

CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Meets 4th Wed. of the Month at 7:30pm
Chair: Roger Lessard Tel: 933-3130
Email: mtking@pobox.com

PLANNING BOARD
Meetings: 2nd & 4th Mon. at 6:00pm
At the Town Offices. Normally the 2ndMon.
meeting is for hearings and the 4th Mon.
meeting is for other business.
Chair: Paul Renaud  Tel: 831-9823
Email: greenfieldnhpb@gmail.com

TOWN CLERK (Registrations)
Mon. 6:00pm to 7:30pm
Thurs. 9:00am to 12:00pm 
Thurs. 6:00pm to 7:30pm
1st Sat. from 9:00am to 12:00pm
Town Clerk - Dee Sleeper
Tel: 547-2782     
Email: greenfieldnhtc@myfairpoint.net

TAX COLLECT OR
Mon. 1:00pm to 7:30pm
Thursday 6:00pm to 7:30pm
1st Saturday 9:00am to 12:00pm
Tax Collector - Kathleen Valliere
Tel: 547-2782     Fax: 547-2242
Email: greenfieldnhtaxes@myfairpoint.net

WELFARE DEPARTMENT< New Hrs
Welfare Director: Leah Fiasconaro-Conway
Walk-in Hours: Tues- 5:00pm to 7:00pm
Email: greenfieldnhwelfare@gmail.com
For  Appts: 547-3442
Emergency assist: Call Police at 547-2525

OTHER DEPARTMENTS
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

Roads Division Interim Manager:
Todd Mason Tel: 547-3504
Email: greenfield.nh.dpw@myfairpoint.net

Buildings & Gr ounds Division Manager:
Rick McQuade Tel: 325-7346
Email: DPWbuildings@myfairpoint.net

STEPHENSON MEMORIAL LIBRAR Y
Tues 2pm to 6pm, Wed 10am to 8pm, 
Thurs 2pm to 8pm, Fri 2pm to 6pm, 
Sat 10am to 4pm
Tel: 547-2790
Director: Beverly Pietlicki 
director@stephensonlibrary.org
youth@stephensonlibrary.org
Circulation/General Questions
circulation@stephensonlibrary.org

Monthly meetings at the library
Library Trustees 1st Wed at 6:30pm
Friends of the Library 3rd Wed 7:00pm

RECYCLING CENTER
Hours: Tuesday 8:00am to 4pm
Thursday 11:00am to 6:00pm
Saturday  8:00am to 4:00pm
Stickers for residents at the Town Office.    
Supervisor: Carol Burgess   Tel: 547-8617
Email: greenfieldnhrecycling@myfairpoint.net

ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT
Meetings as needed
Chair: John Gryval     Please call the Town
Office for information  Tel: 547-3442

OTHER CONTACTS
BUDGET COMMITTEE
Meetings as needed
Chair: Norm Nickerson - Tel: 547-3592

CEMETERY TRUSTEES
Chair: Gil Bliss  Tel: 547-3606

TOWN MODERATOR
Gil Bliss  Tel: 547-3606

TRUSTEES OFTHE TRUST FUNDS
Chair: Ken Paulsen  Tel: 547-2180 

SCHOOL BOARD REP: 
Myron Steere  Tel: 547-3332

TOWN FORESTER
NH Licensed Forester 
Karla Allen   Tel: 662-5646
Email: karla@garlandlumber.net

GREENFIELD U.S. POSTOFFICE
Open Hrs: 8-11:30am & 1-5pm, Sat. 8-12pm
Tel: 547-3310

T O W N  D I R E C T O R Y
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The Greenfield Spirit is published 
6 times a year by the Town of Greenfield

Selectboard’s Office at PO Box 256, 
Greenfield, NH 03047.

Tel: 603-547-3442  Fax: 603-547-3004

Graphic Designer:  Karen Day  

Editors: Margo Charig Bliss, 
Stephen Atherton, Robert Marshall, 

Aaron Patt, and Catherine Shaw

To submit articles to the Spirit:
E-mail text to: greenfieldnhbos@my fair-
point.net,or drop off typed articles to the
Town Offices. Also, please send in photos,
articles, event announcements, news of the
town, poems, drawings, historical info, etc.,
with the name of the writer and/or photog-
rapher. Thanks!

All opinions in this publication are those
of the authors and do not necessarily
reflect the views of the Selectboard and
may not necessarily represent any town
official or department.

The Greenfield Spirit

FIRE & POLICE
FIRE DEPARTMENT
Chief: David Hall  Tel: 547-3501 or 2222
Station hrs: Mon. 9-12, Thurs. by appt.   
Emergency Dispatch: Tel: 352-1100 or 911 
Email: chiefdavidhall@greenfieldfire.org

Business Mtg. 1st Mon. of month at 7:00pm 

FIRE BURN PERMITS
To obtain a Fire Permit 
Please call one of the following:
FIRE WARDENS & TEL NUMBERS
Eugene Hennessy, Fire Warden 718-3936
David Hall, Deputy FW2 547-2222
Jeff LaCourse, Deputy FW3           582-3289
Michael Borden, Deputy FW4        547-0437
Chaz Babb, Deputy FW5                562-0545

POLICE DEPARTMENT
Chief: Brian Giammarino
Office: Tel: 547-2535  Dispatch: 547-2525
Email:
greenfieldnhpolice@myfairpoint.net

EMERGENCIES

DIAL 911
POLICE/FIRE/AMBULANCE

DIAL 911 or 352-1100



The Greenfield Spirit, Aug/Sep 2017     Page 3

I would like to use this as a mid-year update on some of the
projects and tasks that have affected the Buildings and
Grounds Department from January to June. This winter didn't
start off too badly, but about half way through the season,
Mother Nature reminded us who was in control. For me, snow
removal is broken down into parking lots, parking areas, side-
walks, and all entry ways and emergency exits for all build-
ings. The six buildings that I take care of are the Town Office,
Meeting House, the old Town Office building, Library, Fire
Station and Oak Park. Sidewalks are maintained from the
Elementary School to the Town Office and back up to 701
Forest Road. I clear the parking spaces in the downtown, the
parking lots behind and in front of the Harvest Market and
both large parking lots at Oak Park. During storms, all main
entrance and emergency exits are shoveled unless buildings
are closed due to the storm. After a storm, I will clean up any
snow drifts and clear snow from the roofs where it can be
reached, especially at the fire station. An average snow storm
can take up to 8-10 hours to completely clean up. I try to check
all parking lots and sidewalks daily to ensure there are no dan-
gerous slippery spots from melting and refreezing overnight. 

In February, all the municipal building’s alarm systems were
tested by Monadnock Security. The only exception was the
Library, which was tested in May. This is an all-day project to
go around with the technician to each building and verify that
all systems are working correctly. The Library had several heat
detectors that were at the end of their life cycle and in need of
replacing to maintain compliance. Just this past week, with the
exception of the Fire Department, Hampshire Fire inspected
all of the buildings fire extinguishers. These types of inspec-
tions keep us in compliance, ensure our buildings safety and
security and help us to gather information for next year's budg-
eting. 

Every Monday, all the municipal buildings are checked and in
the colder months; they may be checked as many as 3 times a
week. I go through and verify that the furnaces are working
and the buildings are at a safe temperature. I check all the oil
or propane levels and verify that they are not at dangerous lev-
els. I do a quick walk through of the building to check for gen-
eral maintenance items and make notes on items that need to
be fixed or addressed. These building walk-throughs help me
to keep on top of the general state of the buildings and hope-
fully keeps pipes from freezing in the event of a furnace mal-
function. 

At the Recycling Center, I spend 2-3 hours a week with vari-
ous tasks. They consist of crushing the dumpsters including
the metal, demolition, and aluminum cans. This helps to com-
pact and consolidate the waste, get the maximum out of every
container, and hopefully save the town a little money on haul-

ing expenses. Usually once a week the glass bin is emptied,
maybe twice a week in the warmer months. The brush pile is
also pushed up and consolidated to facilitate a good burn when
conditions are right. 

At the Library, the flagpole light was replaced after it was
struck by a vehicle. This light was replaced with a new ener-
gy efficient LED light. Some of the routine maintenance for
this building includes changing light ballasts, twice a week
trash removal, and dehumidifier and air conditioner filter
cleaning. The drainage project around the foundation has start-
ed and I spend some of my time there watching over the proj-
ect and assisting the contractors as needed. Usually the
Building Inspector and I will discuss the project and have
questions or concerns to bring to the contractors. Our main
goal is looking out for the tax payers of Greenfield and ensur-
ing the project is done correctly.

Oak Park has been a busy place for me this year. As you are
all probably aware, there was a fire in the storage shed and the
insurance company deemed the shed and most of its contents
a complete loss. In April, I removed all the equipment that
could be salvaged and the shed was used for a fire department
training burn. In March, we started the process of researching
a replacement shed including stick building our own.  4 dif-
ferent vendors were researched and I took trips to each vendor
to verify the quality of work that goes into their sheds.  After
a lot of research, the new shed build was given to Cheshire
Shed & Gazebo out of Swanzey.  Thanks to the DPWRoads
staff, a new base for the shed was prepared and on June 23rd,
the shed was delivered and put in place. In the next few weeks,
we will bring back all the baseball equipment and get it ready
for the next baseball season.

The concession stand at Oak Park got a good spring cleaning.
All of the walls were wiped down especially behind the stove.
The stainless steel wall covering behind the stove was filthy!
I washed it down with a degreaser and then went over with a
stainless-steel cleaner. Both refrigerators were cleaned inside
and out and some preventative maintenance performed. All
the food prep tables were washed as well as the shelves that
hold all the pots and pans.  Windows were washed, gutters
were cleaned and light bulbs and some  light fixtures were
changed. Bird poop continues to be an issue under the pavil-
ion. Once a week, usually on a Friday morning, I pressure
wash the tables and floor of the pavilion. We have started to
research the best solution to prevent the birds from nesting in
the framework under the roof, to hopefully have a solution in
place for next spring. A few other maintenance items that have
been addressed are the hot water heater received a new regu-
lator, the lock on the entry door has been fixed and the area
around the building has been raked.  Years of dust and dirt
were cleaned to get this space ready for all the summer and fall
rentals.

The septic and grease tanks for the concession stand at Oak
Park were also located, pumped and inspected this past month.
You may now notice that 4 large boulders have been placed in

FROM THE DPW
BUILDING & G ROUNDS

MANAGER

Continued on page 4
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the parking area in front of the concession stand and pavilion.
This is to keep people from parking on the tanks; this was a
recommendation of the septic company as these are not com-
mercial tanks and cannot be driven or parked on.  We will also
be placing small rocks around this parking area to prevent
people from driving and parking on the leach field. This type
of prevention could save the town thousands of dollars in
repairs.

Both town beaches have been prepped for the season and
Sunset is staffed with life guards. The winter debris was raked
at both beaches, and at Sunset, the raft and safety buoy lines
have been put in. Thank you to the life guards for their assis-
tance with these projects. Last month the raft received some
maintenance, replacing a few broken boards on the deck as
well as securing a few supports on the ladder. For safety rea-
sons, when putting the raft in the water, a new hatch was
installed on the deck of the raft which allows for easy and safe
attachment of the raft to the raft anchor line. This allows a per-
son to attach the raft to the anchor line while being on top of
the raft instead of under it. 

The DPWbuilding had a new outside light installed to replace
the light that had suffered water damage. This was replaced
with a new energy efficient Led light. This light, illuminates
the front of the building which makes winter operations safer
for the guys working around the trucks. A new faucet was
installed in the kitchenette and the toilet was outfitted with a
rebuild kit to prevent it from constantly running.
Approximately 16 fluorescent lights were changed in the
truck bays which will definitely improve the working condi-
tions for the guys.  The roof over the fuel pumps was also
repaired as many of the metal screws had started backing out.
These were replaced with the proper screws to prevent this
from happening in the future.

The Fire Station apparatus bay received roughly 30 new fluo-
rescent bulbs and 6 new light ballasts to light the area. This
space was very dark and lighting repairs were badly needed.
A new thermostat was also replaced and a new thermostat
lock box installed. The police station received a new custom
bench that I built which will allow the Officers to safely clean
their weapons out of the view of the public. I have started a
building inventory for each of the municipal buildings.
Weekly and monthly checklists have also been started for
each building and this will allow anyone to quickly pick up
this document and tell what needs to be done for each of the
buildings. The flags along the streets were put out before
Memorial Day and new bunting was put up on the Town
Office, Meeting House, Fire Station, Oak Park Gazebo and
the library. These little touches are what make Greenfield real-
ly stand out and shine. 

Rick McQuade
Building & Ground’s Manager

Community Volunteer Transportation Company (CVTC)
375 Jaffrey Road, Suite 3
Peterborough, NH 03458

1-877-428-2882, ext. 3
www.cvtc-nh.org 

ellen@cvtc-nh.org

CVTC Takes On Challenge Grant

Cheshire and Hillsborough Counties - The New Hampshire
Charitable Foundation has offered a $20,000 Challenge Grant
to Community Volunteer Transportation Company (CVTC).
With the expansion of CVTC's non-emergency medical trans-
portation services from 13 to 33 towns in the Monadnock
Region, it is critical to attract new sources of support for the
demonstrated impact on the health, wellness and independ-
ence for the passengers and Volunteer Drivers. 

Over the next six months, CVTC is reaching out to encourage
dollar-for-dollar matched giving from new resources and/or
increased giving from current donors. "This is a great oppor-
tunity to double the giving power of your donation. We are in
the business of generating hope with each mile we drive and
that is priceless," says Ellen Avery, Executive Director.

Living in rural NH, CVTC is often the only means of public
transportation available. Healthcare, social services, and even
affordable groceries are located from 10 to 30 minutes and up
to two hours away in many cases. Transportation remains
within the top 5 community needs generated by hospital and
social service surveys. By getting rides to important medical
appointments, people tend to maintain or improve their cur-
rent health; feel less of a burden on family and friends; and are
able to remain living independently. 

2017 projections indicate that Volunteer Drivers will log in
over 125,000 miles, serving close to 400 individuals and
donate over 6,000 hours of their time. Volunteer Drivers drive
their own vehicles, selects trips based on their availability, and
may opt in or out of receiving mileage reimbursement at
$0.41 per mile. Currently, there are 80 Volunteer Drivers.

A 501(c)3 not-for-profit organization based in Peterborough,
NH. CVTC strives to meet unmet transportation needs in the
Monadnock region by providing "no fee" transportation for
people who do not have access because of age, ability, eco-
nomic situation or other limiting circumstances. Trip purpos-
es include non-emergency medical and social service
appointments, as well as trips to the grocery store and phar-
macy. For more information, call 1-877-428-2882 or visit the
website at www.cvtc-nh.org.  CVTC is a Monadnock United
Way Partner Agency.

Buildings and Grounds continued from page 3
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It seems the kids just got out of school for the summer and the
next thing will be school shopping. The fall is about to fall on
us! The last few weeks of summer may include some cleaning
projects and getting rid of unwanted items. We are here to help
you find a new home for such items so please see us for direc-
tion on where to place them. You can also talk with us before
tackling the project to have an idea of how to prepare your
unwanted items and what expense may be involved. It is very
wise to check ahead with us concerning any type of fluids you
wish to dispose of since we cannot accept all types.

NEW PERMANENT HOURS: Tuesday 8am - 4pm,
Thursday 11am to 6pm, Saturday 8am - 4pm

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE: Collections have
started - information sheets are available. Remember we can-
not accept hazardous waste - your items must be taken to
Keene.

All things happen for a reason - as life shows us over and over
again but you just may have to wait to see or figure out why.
We had an unexpected happening several weeks ago. We
always plan to have recycled materials moved out on the
"closed to the public" days for safety and sanity reasons but
recently this did not work out. We had a tractor trailer come in
to load up on a Thursday, which was not ideal but was neces-
sary. As we were starting to load the trailer a very excited res-
ident came to talk to us. He was appalled at the sight of all the
bales on the dock, seeing the process of loading, and then the
realization that all of this is what each of you bring in to recy-
cle. We were surprised at this reaction because this is what we
do!! But this time the timing showed us --- that until you see
it - you do not realize the results of your efforts. He suggested
we post pictures to show what becomes of everyone's hard
work.

We are delighted to oblige by showing pictures that show the
bales of plastics (#1 & #2) and aluminum cans ready to load. 
Cardboard is usually shipped twice a year by the half load in

combination with another facility. Why the half load? The
answer is that we lack enough storage space to keep a full load
under cover. Shipping a full trailer load would allow us to get
the highest $$ for our materials but the storage space just isn't
available. The target for a full load is 40 to 44 bales with a total
weight of 42,000 pounds.

We also get the best price by second sorting everything. This
is team work at its best. You do your part by RECYCLING
and sorting at home and we do our part producing the highest
quality bales possible. With our new floor scale (50% paid
with grant monies) we have changed our baling process to get
more weight in each bale, which equals more $$$$ per ship-
ment. We are very excited to be a part of this process and we
realize there will always be something new for us to learn. We
thank you for your awareness and dedication to recycling. 

REMINDERS:
• Caps off #1 & #2 plastics. We greatly appreciate your efforts
and cooperation with this and apologize for any inconven-
ience.  Metal lids/caps off any container will go with the steel
cans. All caps must be off the glass containers. Please contin-
ue to rinse all containers you recycle because we handle every
piece as it comes in to process it.

• All trash must be in bags and tied closed. Thank you for your
constant cooperation on this issue.

• ALL METALS and BRUSH MUST BE CHECKED . 

• All items for the Mini Mall and Library must be checked.

• Plastics - # l's = BOTTLES ONLY. Please look up for some
samples on the wall for the plastics.  

• Aluminum-cans - NO aerosol cans - these go in steel cans.

• Steel cans: Only food or light cleaning related cans. Please
have all other containers or metals checked for proper dispos-
al procedures and area. 

• Corrugated cardboard-IF IT HAS RIDGES IT IS COR-
ROGATED. If in doubt - TEAR to check. Must be dry and
clean. NO pizza box inserts or greasy box bottoms - these are
trash, recycle the clean box cover. Take out all packing mate-
rials before recycling.  

FROM THE
RECYCLING CENTER

Continued on page 6
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•  Vegetable/Nut oils used or new accepted - Requirements
are posted on the wall at the collection area. 

• Used or new motor oil is collected all year long -
Requirements are posted at the collection area. Thank you for
your contributions. 

•  Lawn mowers/Bicycles - these items need to be checked
and the history on usable lawn equipment is appreciated. 

• Demo/Construction debris/ Bulky Waste and all Electronics
- Must see attendant. ALL have FEESapplied.

Please read the Greenfield Recycling Center Handout for
more details. It is available on the web site, town offices and
at GRC. 

Please remember you must also provide your own muscle
power to unload heavy items.

We are never too busy for questions. If we are not visible to
you, please open the door and give a shout. We take pleasure
in making your time at the center a friendly and productive
experience.

Don't Forget, Greenfield Has Mandatory Recycling

Carol Burgess and the Recycling Center staff.

2017 TOWN WIDE YARD SALE 
SUMMARY

From everyone  I have  spoken with,  the town wide yard sale
was a great success.

There are, however, some improvements I hope to make next
year to help  the day's activities run more efficiently.. 

1. More information on what each site is selling.
2. Notification to each participant of what their map number is
so that they may post that number at their site.
3. Possibly provide each site with some maps so that customers
won't have to go to one place to pick up their map.
4. Provide more maps to the designated pickup spots ie library
and Harvest Market. 

I have noticed that area towns have their maps available only on
the morning of their event.  In the last two years, ours have been
available 2 days in advance.  I hope that helps everyone
involved. Posting on Craig's List proved beneficial. One cus-
tomer was from Londonderry.

Any other suggestions are most welcome.

Thank you for making this a fun event.
Adele Hale, Coordinator
547-3403
bennybunny43@myfairpoint.net

Recycling continued from page 5

MUSIC ON THE COMMON
August 1st

Granite State Dixieland Band
Dixieland

August 8th
Jose Duddy

Country

August 15th
Brickyard Blues

Blues

All concerts will be on Tuesday evenings at 6:30 pm. 
Bring a blanket or a chair to sit on.  

FREE AND OPEN TO THE PUBLIC
COME ON DOWN, BRING THE KIDS, 

AND ENJOY
MUSIC ON THE COMMON!

Town of Greenfield
NOTICE of Welfare Hours
Permanent day CHANGE

the Welfare Office Hours are changing from Wednesday

to Tuesday

from 5:00 – 7:00 PM

at the Greenfield Town Office.

Sorry for any inconvenience this may cause.

Per order of the Welfare Director

Contoocook Valley Transportation Company

GET A RIDE! 

Antrim • Bennington • Dublin • Francestown
Greenfield • Greenville • Hancock • Jaffrey

New Ipswich • Peterborough • Rindge
Sharon • Temple 

CVTC pr ovides “no-fee” transportation to non-emergency medical 

and support services through ourVolunteer Driver Program for res-

idents of the above towns who are unable to obtain reliable trans-

portation due to age, disability orother

limiting cir cumstances:

To learn more: Call, toll-fr ee: 1-877-428-2882, extension 5

Email: info@cvtc-nh.org Visit: www.cvtc-nh.org



The Greenfield Spirit, Aug/Sep 2017     Page 7



Page 8 The Greenfield Spirit, Aug/Sep 2017

Shot-crete applicaton (3, 4)

to an area under the concrete apron, assured that surface water would not reach the foundation under the stairs.

Within a week, Knowles Industrial Services Corporation from Gorham, Maine was on site sealing the old foundation using
a product called "shot-crete" (a combination of concrete and silica) that was blown in under pressure to the hollows and
spaces of the existing foundation. After the foundation was sealed and smoothed, a rubber coating was applied to ensure
an impermeable surface. The surface was then protected from damage from backfilling by yellow fibrous boards. The crew
from Knowles completed their part of the project in three days. 

By June 30, Mathewson Construction was back on site finishing the footing drain, installing drain risers at the front of the
building, installing crushed rock, fabric and compacting sand. As this article is written, Mathewson expects to be done with
the backfill and finish grade out back and rough finish grade out front, weather permitting, by the 7th of July.

Too often we fail to mention the men in the trenches, the boots on the ground who actually get the work done. To the team
from Mathewson, Dwayne Rector (Site Foreman), PJ Pickard (Excavator), Joe Ellis (Excavator, Ten Wheeler) and Hunter
Mathewson, our thanks. In addition, to the special team from Knowles Industrial Services in Maine, composed of Bruce,
George, Eric and Jacob, we extend our thanks for your work.

We have been very fortunate with fair weather, experiencing only one heavy rain storm that was easily contained. This has
been a great team project thanks to the expertise and professionalism of Underwood Engineering, Mathewson
Construction, Knowles Industrial Services and other subcontractors and the collaboration in oversight by Ray Cilley, Rick
McQuade, Mike Borden and others. Most important, the staff and patrons of the Library have been very tolerant of this
ongoing daily disruption. None of this would be possible without the strong support of you, the taxpayer and your vote at
last March's Town meeting. It is great to see what can be accomplished when we work together as a team and nobody cares
who gets the credit.

The Greenfield Selectboard

Library foundation continued from page 1

3 4

After shot-crete was applied, Knowles’crew removes protective barrier and smooths surface to prepare
for rubberized application. (5, 6)

5 6
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Rubber surface applied (7, 8)

7
8

Protective barrier installed around entire treated surface. (9)

9

10

After the footing drain is installed, crushed rock and a protective fabric are spread before the final lifts
of sand are backfilled and compacted. (10,11)

11

Finish Grade, back of the Library (12)

12
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Brought to you by the
Greenfield Fire Department
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FEATURED ARTIST and professional photog-
rapher, Howard Arnt, has his works on display at
the library! These fine depictions of Bald Eagles
and New England Wildlife are for sale and a por-
tion of the proceeds he is donating back to the

library! Please stop by and take some time to admire the beau-
ty of these animals.

"MEET AND GREET" with local state represen-
tative, Jon Manley the second Thursday of the
month (August 10th and September 14th) to learn
what's been happening on the New Hampshire leg-
islative hill. Rep. Manley is helpful in answering

your questions and serves on the Fish, Game and Marine
Resources Committee.  

Welcome the Hampstead Stage Company! 

SUMMER READING FINALE EVENT
Join us at the finale on August 4th at 4:00
pm at the Town Meeting House for a pro-
duction of "Beauty and the Beast" by the
Hampstead Stage company. The program is
sponsored by a KBAgrant provided by the
Jack and Dorothy Byrne Foundation,
CHILIS, Cogswell Benevolent Trust, and is

supported in part by a grant from the NH State Council on the
Arts & the National Endowment for the Arts as well as admin-
istered by the NH state Library and provided by the Institute
of Museum and Library Services. 

Wednesday August 9th at 12:30 pm "LUNCH AND
LEARN" with NH DHHS educator Carolyn Fredette. Bring
your own lunch or pick up a brown bag at the library and dis-
cover what is new in the world of Tick borne diseases. Lots of
free materials available!

Wednesday August 16th at 6:30 pm in the Wensberg room
SOLAR INFORMA TION PRESENTATION with
ReVision Energy representative - Questions about how solar
energy can work for the community?  - here is your chance to
get those questions answered.  Guest speaker from Revision
Energy, Karen Cannizzaro will discuss the benefits of solar
energy for small New Hampshire municipalities. 

Saturday August 19th at 2:00 pm "LIVING WITH NEW
ENGLAND WILDLIFE”: Coexisting and Avoiding
Conflict" interactive program with Meghan Kohli, Girl Scout
earning her silver badge. Meghan has designed and imple-
mented a wonderful "hands on" program for children of all
ages.

August 21- SOLAR ECLIPSE - Don't be caught off guard- get

your glasses at the library!!

September is NATIONAL LIBRAR Y CARD
SIGN-UP MONTH - sign up for a card- get a
free book!!!

September 6th at 7 pm "AN EXCUR
SION THROUGH AUSTRIA" present-
ed by Nick Batty, German student and sen-
ior at ConVal, Nick will speak about his

trip to Europe and what he learned about the history and cul-
ture of Austria. 

September 7th at 6:30 pm Katherine Foecking, elementary
school principal,  will present"DIGIT AL CITIZENS" How
to talk to your children about responsible online choices

September 21st at 7 pm "RUDY ARD KIPLING
REVISITED" A NH Humanities to Go live history program
featuring Jackson Gillman as Rudyard Kipling. Jackson
Gillman is a life time Kipling scholar and National storyteller.
In 2014, Gillman was invited to perform "The Magic of
Rudyard Kipling: Just So" to Off-Broadway. The library will
offer an opportunity to read and discuss Kipling's works on
Saturday, September 16th at 2:00 pm in preparation for this
special program. 

ONGOING PROGRAM SCHEDULE:

STORY HOUR - Wednesdays 11:00 am -Preschool through
Kindergarten - Story hour with Ms. Eileen resumes on
September 6th - Each week will feature an exciting storytime
adventures with a craft and snack included. 

AFTER SCHOOL MAKER PROGRAM/ST ORY WRIT -
ING WORKSHOPS for First grade and up  - Thursdays from
3:30-5:00 pm

CHILDREN'S BOOK CLUBS will resume in October, stay
tuned for more information on these popular afterschool book
clubs. 

GREAT STONE FACE READERS for upper elementary
and early middle school aged children. Read three GSF titles,
write your own review and rate your books! Participants meet
in the spring for a pizza party!

ON THE EDGE BOOK CLUB meets on third Wednesdays
from 12:00 noon to 1:30 pm. Members bring pot luck lunch
entrees that often coincide with an ethnic or thematic compo-
nent of the book choice for that month.

NIGHT READERS BOOK CLUB - Facilitated by Jean 

STEPHENSON M EMORIAL L IBRAR Y
Beverly Pietlicki, Dir ector

Librar y Contact: 547-2790, director@stephensonlibrary.org
T 2-6, W 10-8, Th 2-8, F 2-6, Sat 10-4, Closed Sunday-Monday

The Stephenson Memorial Library is a not-for-profit public librar y.

Continued on page 16
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SPORTSMAN’S CLUB
By Tammy Atherton

A reinvigorated Greenfield Sportsman’s Club (GSC) has
reconvened after a number of years. During the weekend of
June 16 th and 17 th GSC put on a successful free trout fishing
derby for 46 local children in the pond of the George Proctor
Recreational Town Property. On Sunday, a miniature duck race
was run in Rand Brook which members named, “The Beetle
Duck Race” in honor of long time member Bill “Beetle”
Bailey who passed away recently. The lucky winners of the
duck race were, first place $100, Chad Carbee, second place
$50, Carol Burgess and third place $25, Chet Bowles.

Much work was done to prepare for the event. Over the years,
significant erosion had occurred on Savage Road. GSC club
members cut brush back and material was brought in to
improve access. President of the club, Gary Russell donated
many hours of time and the use of his bulldozer at a reduced
rate to do the work.

History
The Greenfield Sportman’s Club was created in 1946. When
the property was purchased with support by a donation of
Ralph Sayles. In 1953, the Greenfield Sportsmans Club was
formed with the goal for the use of the property by sportsmen,
outdoor activities, conservation and local youth. At one time
there were 125 members in the club! For decades, the land was
used for outdoor youth activities. A trout pond was dug in the
late 1980’s.

Looking Ahead
A forest management plan was prepared a year ago by Karla
Allen, Greenfield Town Forester. In the late 1980’s an article
passed at town meeting to create a committee for a combina-
tion of GSC members and the Conservation Commission to
oversee management of the property. A new
committee has been formed and is reviewing the forest plan to
outline future treatment of the property. Projects include con-
necting a hiking trail to the Fleck Conservation Area, wildlife
habitat and timber improvement, a permanent wildlife opening
and an outback camping area for boy scouts and other youth
organizations. The mission of the GSC is “To Get Kids
Outdoors.”

The Greenfield Sportsman’s Club thanks all the sponsors and
NH Fish and Game for their support for the fishing derby and
the duck race. For further information on how to get involved
or to join, call Gary Russell at 547-8844 or email
1946gsc@gmail.com.

SEPTEMBER 1ST
FOR THE OCT/NOV ISSUE

SPIRIT DEADLINE
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GREENFIELD 
HISTORICAL SOCIETY

LET'S GO TO THE FAIR - AGAIN !
THE NEW OAK PARK ASSOCIATION

By Lenny Cornwell

In March of 1899,a notice was posted to re-organize  the Oak
Park Fair Association. While the old  fair had ended in1885,
the intent was to hold a fair in September of 1899.  A lot of
interest was shown toward this endeavor.  It was decided to
sell stock at $5 per share in other towns to generate income
and stimulate interest in the fair. By April, the Association had
been incorporated as "The New Oak Park Fair Association".
The cost of the stock shares was increased to $25 per share.
By the end of April, stocks were selling rapidly.

August brought the sound of hammers at the fairgrounds.  The
cattle pens were over 400 feet in length altogether.
Construction on the Floral Hall was to begin soon.  There were
some other buildings already up on the grounds.  The half mile
race track was in good shape.  A board fence surrounded the
entire park.  A grand stand was also erected.  And, a bandstand
was a focal point.

The forty acres comprising Oak Park had previously been
owned by H.H. Duncklee.  The first Oak Park Fair Association
was given use of this land by Mr. Duncklee for five years and
he paid the taxes  on the parcel.   The New Oak Park
Association bought his land from the Duncklee  family.

A total of $740 in purses was offered for all the races includ-
ing a 2 1/4, 2.32 and 2 1/2 horse trots, a farmers' race, a run-
ning race, a bicycle race, a foot race and others.  A game of
baseball was held on the third day.  There were also other
amusements every day that were "clean entertainment".  The
officers of the Association were sparing no pains for the pleas-
ure and convenience of the attendees.  But the group was also
acting conservatively.  More about the the entertainment in
another issue.  Stay tuned !

Article source:  The  Peterborough Transcript

BIG NEWS !!!

*   Stack  up the savings by taking a chance on a CORD OF
WOOD !  

For this raffle, $5 will buy one ticket that could ensure some
winter warmth.    The wood will be delivered within a 30 mile
radius of Greenfield.  The drawing for this winter warmth will
be held during our Railroad Show on October 14th.  Call any
of the Board of Directors for your tickets.

*  THE RAILROAD SHOW IS BACK, "ON TRACK",
ON SATURDAY, OCTOBER 14TH, 2017 !  
Once again, we expect the real train to be sitting on the tracks,
across from  the Museum.  Displays, slide shows, model
trains, railroad memorabilia for sale, and,  of course, food
available will make for a family fun day during peak foliage
season.  

*  HAMPSHIRE 100 BIKE RACE
Although this premiere event has a new sponsor, and a new
point of origin - Crotched Mountain Ski Area, the  Greenfield
Historical Society is fortunate to be the beneficiary,  once
again,  of a substantial donation from the race organizers.  In
past years, John  Hopkins, event co-ordinator,  made a dona-
tion to the Historical Society  in honor of those land owners
who graciously  allowed usage of their property as part of the
race course.  Crotched Mountain Ski Area has assumed the
organization of  the event and is continuing the tradition of a
contribution to  the Historical Society.  Thank you, Crotched
Mountain Ski Area!  

*  GREENFIELD HAR VEST FAIR RETURNS TO THE
MEETING HOUSE
The Greenfield Historical Society has become the official
sponsor of The Harvest Fair, formerly The PTO Harvest Fair .
This year, the Fair will be returning to the Meeting House  on
Saturday,  October 7,  2017,  under the direction of Katherine
Heck.  Contact Katherine or Lenny at 547-2198 for further
information about this quintessential fall foliage stop.  

POINTS OF INFORMA TION

DUES STRUCTURE: The new dues structure is now in
effect.   Single memberships are available for $ 30,  while
couples/families may become members at $40.  Local busi-
nesses are also taking advantage of the business membership
for $ 65.  To   join the GHS, or to renew your membership,
please  call Dale at 547-3377.

POINTS OF CONTACT: 
E-mail us at     ghsociety@myfairpoint.net
Facebook at     www.facebook.com/GreenfieldHS

ALTERNATIVE WAYS TO DONATE: If you are shop-
ping on Amazon, please consider simultaneously putting a
donation into effect ( at no cost to you ) by indicating the GHS
as a recipient through the Amazon Smiles Program.

Over the years, the GHS has been fortunate to have such local
businesses as GWY,  Chuck's Auto,  and Jarvis Adams
Heating & Plumbing underwrite the cost of our internet serv-
ice.  We are always seeking such help.  Won't you step up for
a turn at this ?  To do so, simply let Dale at 547-3377 know of
your intent.  And, thank YOU !!!

GENEALOGY RESOURCE: The GHS has donated the
computer program, Heritage Quest, to  the library.  With just
your library card, and without leaving home, you can access
this information source.

MUSEUM HOURS: The Museum is open on the last
Saturday of the month, January through November, from 10
AM til noon.  To  arrange to visit at another time, please call
Lenny at 547-2198. 
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THE GREENFIELD CONSERVATION COMMISSION’S
SECOND ANNUAL CILLEY FAMIL Y FOREST CELEBRATION 

SEPTEMBER 23RD

Join Conservation Commission members from 10 AM to 2 PM for a fun
day on this 59 acre town jewel, including lunch and 

refreshments at noon.

Come enjoy the result of the public-private partnership that protected
this special place along Powder Mill Pond from development.

Get there by land, by C, or by rail.

1. Land, walk from the parking area at Robertson Lane off Old
Bennington Rd, an easy ½ mile.

2. C (Contoocook River). Canoe or kayak from the boat ramp south of
the Forest Rd. covered bridge.

3. Rail, walk along the railroad tracks to the camping area near the
bridge that crosses the channel off Old Bennington Rd.

Contact GCC chairman Roger Lessard with questions. 547-3204  
or mtking@pobox.com

Rainier meets the last Wednesday of the month from 7:00 to 8
Pm Come for a lively discussion about a contemporary mix of
fiction and non- fiction selections!

Contact the library for a copy of a specific title for one of these
clubs and join in the fun. 

ADULT COLORING - Every Friday 3 - 5 pm

CLICK CLACK KNITTERS - Every Thursday 3:30 - 5 pm

FRIENDS OF LIBRAR Y - Third Thursdays of the month 

WRITERS' GROUP - Every Tuesday 3 - 6 pm in the
Wensberg Room

Feel free to call the library at 547-2790 or email Beverly
Pietlicki, Director at director@stephensonlibrary.org  with any
questions about services or upcoming programs.  Your input is
critical to the services the library provides to the community.

Library continued from page 6

NEW USES FOR OLD THINGS

The old town cemetery fence now is part of my strawberry
bed fence.

Adele Hale
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Greetings from the Greenfield EDAC. "What is an EDAC"
you say? Well I'm glad you asked!!! EDAC is an acronym
for Economic Development Advisory Committee. Did you
know that Greenfield had an organization that is working to
advance the economic interests of our town? Well we do, it
is called the Greenfield EDAC, and it has existed since
2013.

The Greenfield EDAC was born out of discussions between
various members of the Selectboard, the Planning Board,
and interested town citizens who recognized that there was
a need in town for a body to assist the Selectboard and the
Planning Board to:

• Investigate and pursue initiatives that would make
Greenfield a more hospitable place for private businesses to
thrive in.

• Find ways to enhance the property base of the town that
would assist the community and its citizens in controlling
taxation costs.

• Support existing and prospective business around town
to work with the town in meeting their needs and interests.

• Assist formal governmental bodies to move the com-
munity's economic interests forward in these times of rapid
change.

• Pitch in as appropriate with other needs and interests.

What has evolved from these beginnings is a committee of
volunteers who meet in the evening on the third Monday of
each month to champion new ideas and new initiatives for
the benefit of the community. Current membership on the
committee includes:

• Paul Renaud - Chairperson (founder)
• Kathleen (Kat) Carpenter - Member
• Jack Moran - Member (founder)
• Norm Nickerson - Member (founder)
• Andre Wood - Member

In the four years since its inception, the Greenfield EDAC
has reviewed a number of new initiatives for the town. One
of our earliest observations was that progress for both exist-
ing and potential new businesses in our community was
being hampered by the substandard internet connectivity
options currently available in our area, and we chose to
make this a primary focus for our efforts. Since then, we
have been working with various private and public organi-
zations to promote and pursue better internet broadband
connectivity with both existing and potentially new servic-
es providers. Last year, our current provider (Fairpoint)
improved connectivity to several areas of our town and
began offering some improved services for both residents
and businesses within the community. We continue to work
with these service providers as well as Consolidated
Communications (the recent acquirer of Fairpoint) to make

further improvements in this area. Near term plans are to
invite Consolidated Communications to meet with us at
their earliest convenience.

We have also been instrumental in bringing several govern-
mental and regulatory changes to the attention of the town-
ship, resulting in new ordinances passed by the electorate of
the town including:

• Adoption of NH RSA79-E, a tax relief incentivization
program to assist Greenfield residents and businesses to
rehabilitate underused properties in specifically zoned
areas.

• Changes in zoning ordinances and regulations that
would make certain areas of the town more attractive and
useful to business use.

At present, we are working on outreach ideas to assist exist-
ing businesses in town to become more prosperous and to
attract potential new businesses to our area. Foremost
among these is to enhance the new town website with addi-
tional information that would be useful to a new business
considering locating in Greenfield or to an existing business
to expand their presence in our community. We are also
investigating the possibility for periodic events to be held in
town as a way to promote awareness and networking
amongst existing businesses in the Greenfield area.

Sound interesting? The Greenfield EDAC is an open organ-
ization and we are always interested in bringing more peo-
ple into the committee as either a full or associate member,
as your available time permits. If you are interested, please
see our page on the new Greenfield website
(https://www.greenfield-nh.gov/economic-development-
advisory-committee), call (603) 547-3442 and express your
interest, or stop in at one of our Monday evening meetings
to see what the Greenfield EDAC is all about!!!

INTRODUCING GREENFIELD'S 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

SCOUTS
If your child is interested in scouts, please 
contact these people.

Boy Scouts: Mike Borden - 
cmrconstservice@gmail.com

Girl Scouts: Ruth Bergmann -
billruth1267@msn.com
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APPLIANCE  REPAIRS

Lachance Appliance Service
Servicing ALL Major Household Appliances

547-2229

AUTOMOTIVE  NEEDS

Alan Easton
MARS & CarsLookLikeNew.com

Mobile Appearance Reconditioning Service
We Come To You - 831-0246

Chuck’s Auto Repair of Antrim
Rte 202 - 464-5045

Doherty's Detailing
Complete Auto Detailing

In & Out
Bill Doherty 801-0564

Fox Towing & Transport Services
Vehicles, Equipment, Materials

& Removal of recyclable vehicles
Matt Fox 620-5099

Greenfield Auto Service 
General Car Repair, Front end Alignment,

Foreign or Domestic
Tom Wozniak - 547-6308

Kemp’s Used Auto Parts & Trucking
Russell Station Road

547-2768

LS & NM Repair Services
Auto repair, welding, small engines, 

tractors, and trailers. 
547-3766

Shepard’s Automotive 
& Towing LLC

81 Russell Station Road - 547-3821

S.M Ather ton Autocare
Diagnostics, Welding, A/C, Mechanical Repairs,

Exhaust, Rust, Drivetrains, State Inspections. 
217 Forest Road Unit E - 547-6800 or 831-8360

BED & BREAKFASTS

The Greenfield B & B Inn
John Jordan and Ken Tetreault 

Forest Road - 547-6327

BEAUTY SERVICES

Rejuvenate with Massage Therapy
Lydia Kennedy, LMT, RN

547-3486

BUTCHER

Eric the Butcher
Quality cutting deer, sheep, moose, etc.

On or Off Site - Rabbits available
Leonardi’s - Forest Road - 547-3369

CHILDCARE

Wonderworks Learning Center
Preschool & Pre-K Program

Childcare 6 wks-12 yrs
547-3311 ext. 1370

CLOTHES

Greenfield CC Church Clothes Closet
Open Sat.10-1pm Donated clothing at low

prices.  website: greenfieldchurch.org. 12 Depot
Drive. Call the Church Office 547-3626

COMPUTER SERVICES

Tim Matthias <NEW
Website Development

High Quality and Mobile Optimized Websites
603-465-1480   tim-matthias.com

CONSTRUCTION  SERVICES

AJ Russell Construction, LLC.
Decks, Roofs, Framing, Remodeling

688 Forest Road
801-3894 or 547-3020

A-Quality Services-Stonemasons
Fireplaces, Stonewalls, Waterfalls, 

Ponds & Cultured Stone
620-5660

Brad Thomson Flooring
Wood Floors Installed

Sanded & Finished - 547-2117

Bruce Dennis 
Fine Interior Painter and Scribe

Artistic attention to detail. Surface specialist,
tonal & glaze effects.547-2564

D&D Plastering
Ceilings, Additions, Houses

Quality work since 1979
Many local references - Call Bill  547-2163

E.T. Carpentry LLC 
"Quality Work at Fair Prices"

Remodeling and New Construction
Snow Plowing and Fully Insured - 365-5063

Fran McMahon
Excavating - Building Wrecking

Land Clearing + Chipping
547-6425 or 620-1302

JC Foundations
House and addition foundation walls, 

retaining walls, etc.. Free estimate
Jeff Creighton  603-547-3712

Jon Gagnon
Home Repair & Improvements

Interior & Exterior
Call: 801-7265

Goodwin Carpentry, Richard Goodwin
Free Estimates; Fully Insured;

Restoration; Log Homes…
603-547-8861

Granite Town - Harvey Cable 
New construction & replacement windows

& doors. Storm windows & doors. Installation.
Zephyr Lake Road, Greenfield  769-1646

Patriot Painting 
Interior & Exterior; Wallpaper

30 Yrs Experience
Richard Gilbride 562-6016

Sullivan Bros. Paving 
Residential/Commercial Paving

Gravel/Loam Delivery, Light Excavation
Matt Fox 547-2101

Touchette's Remodeling
Specializing in small jobs & home repairs

Serving N.H. for over 30 years
No job too small Call Ray @ 547-2589

Earthtone Materials
A Merzi Trucking Company

Delivering Screened Loam, Gravel, Stone & Sand
365-0679 or 547-2302

Warren A. Aldrich Installations, LLC
Drapes, etc. installed, Wallpaper & Painting. 

Other creative home projects.
562-7731 and 547-2085

Interior Painting by Wendy 
Residential - New Construction - Exterior Jobs
Over 20 yrs Experience - Great Eye for Color

Wendy Ierlan - Owner 603-315-4234

ELECTRICAL , PLUMBING , HEATING,
COOLING SERVICES

North Pack Electrical Services, LLC
Kyle Fontaine, Master Electrician

603-547-6683
northpackelectric@gmail.com

Jarvis Adams Plumbing & Heating LLC
Service Calls-New Homes-Renovations-Pumps
Water Systems/tests-Bio Clean for Septic Care

547-2706

Sanford Temperature Control, Inc.
Heating , Cooling & Indoor Air Quality Products

Sales, Service & Installation
547-2717 or 800-439-2716

FARM  & GARDEN

Belmore Farm
Route 136 Near Oak Park
Fresh Produce in Season

Greenfield Gardens
Rainier’s SugarHouse

Seasonal Produce, Eggs, Starter Plants 
& Maple Syrup George Rainier 547-2108

HorseTenders
Experienced Farm Hands, Farriers, 

Trainers, Tenders. Kokal Farm
www.HorseTenders.com - 547-5293

Kilkenny Horse Center
Lessons, boarding, camps

Kathleen Kelly
547-7821

North Pack Maple Syrup 
seasonal maple syrup available
visit the sugar house in season

210 Cornwell Rd. • 547-3557 • Bob Caron

Rosewood Equine - Lora & Evan Hedrich
Lessons, Boarding and Training - Forest Rd
603-930-3716 - lcrosewoodfarm@gmail.com

www.RosewoodEquine.com 

Stonegate Farm and Flowers
Perennials, Exotic Conifers, Garden Coaching.

Piglets, lambs, chicken for sale. 547-3395 
flowerfarm2@gmail.com

FURNITURE  REPAIR

David Bridgewater
Antique Restorer - Furniture Repairs

547 7556

Greenfield Tradespeople:To include your FREE Business listing, call 547-3442
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GIFTS, COLLECT ABLES, ANTIQUES,
KNITTING

Ben Hale 
CD'S and Vinyl Bought and Sold

547-3403 or bennybunny43@yahoo.com

Brenda Gollihue
Close to My Heart  

papercrafting, scrapbooking, stamping
brendag.closetomyheart.com/603-860-8944

Nightingale Fibers, LLC
Knitting and Spinning supplies, including 

hand-dyed yarns and roving.
547-6645 www.nightingalefibers.com

PersonalizeIt!
Personalized items for your home or business,

including photo cakes, tshirts, mugs, etc.
231-9247 or rhonda@personalizeitforyou.com

Spring Pond Farm Alpacas
Alpaca yarns, socks & other 

products for sale.
81 Muzzey Hill Road 547-2964

Ten Talents
Natural Colored Sheep: Livestock
Yarn, Roving, Lambskins, Meat

Conrad & Ellen Dumas 547-2621

GROCERIES

Coffee Roaster
Mason Parker - Parker House Coffee 

Fresh roasted coffee, custom blends available
767-6000   www.parkerhousecoffee.com

Harvester Market
Groceries, subs - 547-3414

JUSTICE OF THE  PEACE

Petr Lord, Justice of the Peace
Personal & Distinctive Weddings 

petrlord@ittledoofarm.com
547-2526 

Debra Davidson, Justice of the Peace
Weddings, Personal

debdavidson524@hotmail.com
547-5588

LANDSCAPE SERVICES

Gagnon Landscapes, LLC
Professional Landscape Services

Snowplowing & Sanding
562-0485

Greenfields Landscape & Irrigation, LLC
Spring & fall clean ups, weekly lawn maintenance

and irrigation install and repairs. 
603-547-3304

The Poison Ivy Removal Company
Chemical Free - We Remove Plants & Roots

Get Your Yard Back! Effective and Meticulous
Call Helaine Hughes - 547-6644

LOGGING, LAND CLEARING , TREE

REMOVAL

L.J. Cadorette and Family
Logging, Cordwood

"Logging the Old Fashioned Way"
547-3468

LUMBER & M ULCH

New England Forest Products, Inc.
Native Lumber Products-Custom Flooring

603-547-3207
www.neforestproducts.com

MUSIC (BANDS, DJ’S, INSTRUCTORS)
Fred Simmons

Music for weddings, fairs, events
547-3730

Jarvis Adams
The Boogie Men Band
Music for all events.

547-2706

Garr ett Cameron
Music Lessons

Drums, guitar, Sax and more
567-204-7669

MORTGAGE  LOANS

Patrick Foy/Loan Officer
Cousins Home Lending, Inc.

Prompt, courteous service tailored to your 
specific mortgage goals. 547-5576

PETSITTING

All God's Creatures Pet Sitting Service
637 Forest Road, Greenfield, NH 03047 

www.allgodscreaturespetsitting.com
603-831-9640

PHOTOGRAPHER

Ashley Way Photography
Portrait, Nature, and Much more

603-566-3825
ashleyway06@gmail.com/Find us on Facebook

REALTORS

Alyssum Proctor-Russell, Broker
Proctor & Greene Real Estate

(603) 801-7485 or 
alyssum@proctorandgreene.com

Gail Cur tis
Real Estate Broker

BH&G/Masiello Group
547-0649  www.gailcurtis.com

Hilda Bridgewater, Realtor
Helping Home Buyers & Sellers throughout

the Monadnock Region.  Cell 547- 7163
The Bean Group - www.HildaBridgewater.com

Kat Carpenter, Real Estate Agent
LiG Properties, llc

7 Slip Rd #4, Greenfield - 603-217-2200
kat.carpenter@ligproperties.com

Linda K. Gray
Realtor/Appraiser

The Bean Group/LKG Appraisal
603-801-8002 or lindagray09@gmail.com

SATELLITE

Jim Teates TV & Satellite 
PO Box  340 - Greenfield

603 547-6629  Phone & Fax -
jttv7147@yahoo.com

Joe Brady
Silver Birch 

Satellite Communications
547-2841

SPECIAL NEEDS

Autism Life Coaching/Support Services
for Adults with Autism & Asperger’s

Amy Lowell 547-3339
www.autismlifecoaching.com

Crotched Mountain Outpatient Services
Physical, Occupational and Speech Therapies,

Audiology, Sports Medicine, Psychology,
Developmental Pediatrics - 603-547-3311 X1660

Helping Hands
Personal Assistant to Elders

Susan Gosnell
547-2995

Plowshare Farm
an intentional community that includes 

people with special needs
603-547-2547

T.L.C. Licensed Nursing Assistant
CPR certified. Assisting Elderly &

Families for all needs.
Debbie 547-2163

TAX SERVICES

Brenda Wesoly
Tax Preparation Service - 547-2670

TENT RENTALS

Monadnock Tent Rentals
John Hopkins

562-6690

WELDING

Forest Road Welding, LLC 
www.forestroadwelding.com

Kevin McMurray
547-2718

Rossi’s Portable Welding Service 
Melvin Rossi

547-3351 or 345-9560

Greenfield Tradespeople:To include your FREE Business listing, call 547-3442

Your ad listing could be here!

Just send us yourinformation

and we’ll print it for fr ee. Make

sure you only give us 4 lines

(between 10-15 words). Thanks.



SPONSOR THE SPIRIT
If you'd like to sponsor an issue of the Greenfield
Spirit, please call the Town Office at 547-3442.  The
cost is low, and it's a great way to get the word out
about your business or group, as well as an easy way
to support your community. Interest has been so great
that we now have a sign-up form to keep everyone’s
turn organized. Please call the Town Office to get on
the list.

Oct/Nov issue deadline: September 1, 2017
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